

Week 35
April 25-29, 2022
FRANKLIN FALCONS
franklinphoneticschool.com
"2011 Blue Ribbon School"
Every Friday is a 1 hour early release day

May	7th	Prescott Valley Parade@9:00 A.M.
May	10th	Art Expo @6:00
May	13th	Kindergarten graduation
May	16-19 <sup>th</sup>	2 Hour Early Release K-5 @12:45 Jr. High @1:00
May	17th	K-4th grade Field Day
May	17th	8th grade promotion@3:00
May	18th	Jr. Dance@10:00 A.M.
May	19th	5-8th grade Field Day
May	19 <sup>th</sup>	Last Day of School 2 hour early release

Staff resumes are available for all to view in the Jr. High office.

**Reminder** not to drop your children off at the Jr. High office before 8:15 a.m.

Franklin Parents and Guardians, please email the school to excuse your child's absence. Include your child's name, grade, dates they will be absent, and the REASON for their absence. melaniefranklin@fppspv.net stacibarker@fppspv.net

Remember that you can access your child's grade through the Tyler SIS parent portal.

DVDs are available for the Band Concert and Choir concert. Email alexdobies@fppspv.net if you are interested in a copy.

### Mrs. Hultquist

Mrs. Hultquist has been working at Franklin Phonetic School for the last ten years. Her two daughters graduated from this school, and now they attend college. She previously worked as an ELL Instructional Assistant at Huntington Beach, CA. She loves to teach Spanish for all ages. She believes that learning another language enriches your own. What she likes most about teaching is her students. She loves interacting with them, she loves helping them see the connection between what they are learning and their lives. Teachers get to inspire others. Whether you do it intentionally or not, you inspire others just for being you. You inspire kids to do their best when you do your best. You inspire your colleagues to work hard when you work hard. You inspire everybody around you to be positive, happy, creative, and energetic when you are.

~ Sawyer F. & R.J. H.~



### Principal's Message

Franklin Families, Students, and Faculty,

Franklin School is grateful for our wonderful employees who contribute to educating and caring for each of our students. Next week Franklin School will celebrate Teacher Appreciation Week. We will recognize all our various employees throughout the week to ensure that everyone is included in our weeklong celebration. Please encourage your child(ren) to draw a picture or write a note of thank you to any of our wonderful employees.

Celebration Agenda:

May 2<sup>nd</sup>: Teachers

May 3<sup>rd</sup>: Paraeducators (classroom aides)

May 4<sup>th</sup>: Administration & Counselor

May 5th: Health Aide & Office Personal

May 6th: Cafeteria & Custodial Personal

Thank you for your continued support,

Principal Gabaldon

#### Free Summer School

Franklin Phonetic School's FREE summer school program! Summer school classes will be available to students who will be entering into grades K-8th during the 2022-2023. Summer school will occur M-F, June 6th-July 1, 2022 from 8:00-11:30. Enrollment in the summer school program is on a first come first enrolled basis and is limited to classroom size and teacher availability. You will receive more information on our summer school program after you register during the month of May. Please click on the link to register for summer school.

## After School Update

Franklin Families,

The last day for before school Spalding tutoring, K-5th grade after school tutoring, junior high after school tutoring, and all after school clubs will be Thursday, April 29th. Please plan accordingly as K-5th grade students will all dismiss M-Th beginning Monday, May 2nd at 2:45 and 6th-8th grade students at 3:00.

Thank you, Principal Gabaldon



#### Kindness Week Update

On the next page is correspondence back from people in the military.



#### Embassy of the United States of America Defense Attaché Office Brussels, Belgium

25 February 2022

Asiah M

Dear Asiah,

Thank you so very much for your kind letter. Your generous words and sincerity are greatly appreciated. I love serving in our country's military and I have done so for nearly 19 years, all in the United States Air Force. Please tell your grandpa and uncle how appreciative I am of their service to our nation too.

I wish you all the best, good luck in school, and most of all I hope you achieve all your dreams...you can do anything and be anyone you want!

Sincerely,

Senior Master Sergeant Johnathan Hodges

United States Air Force

TO FLY, FIGHT, AND WIN ... AIRPOWER ANYTIME, ANYWHERE.

Dear Penelope and Class,

I'm sorry it took so long to write back to you. Since I received your letter, there has been a lot of activity in Europe because of Russia, and it keeps us very busy.

Thank you for taking the time to write to us. I shared your letters with our office, the Defense Attaché Office at the US Embassy in Brussels. Many of us have deployed to Iran, Afghanistan, or other places, and it has been a long time since anyone wrote to thank us for our service. We all appreciate that you wrote to us.

I have had a great time serving in the Army for over 21 years. I have been able to visit over 45 countries and my family and I have been able to live in four countries outside the US. Some have been really nice (like Belgium where we are now) and some have been tougher places (like Niger, in West Africa, which is the poorest and least developed country in the world). But all of them have been amazing experiences, and we are grateful for the opportunity to do this.

I hope that some of you consider going into the military, regardless of the branch—the Army, Navy, Air Force, Marines, or Coast Guard. It is a very challenging but rewarding experience, and one that you will not regret. You can always write back if you have any questions or want to talk more. But regardless, good luck in school and work hard, enjoy your time growing up, and take care of yourselves and each other.

All the best,

Lieutenant Colonel Shawn Russell

Army Attache, US Embassy

Brussels, Belgium



Tired of driving both ways every day?

Cost of fuel getting you down?

Lets help each other out!

# 2022/2023

# Franklin Phonetic Primary School Carpool Co-op\*

Email location (NE Prescott, Granville, PV Country Club, etc), How many kids you can transport and availability (AM/PM/Afterschool Clubs) to

Heartdynamics2@Ymail.com

If enough people are interested, we will schedule a Meet-n-Greet by area before school starts.

Must have proof of license, registration and insurance.

For more info contact Pamela Carter at 619-929-5629

\*This is a parent organized co-op and is NOT sponsored by Franklin Phonetic Primary School